BIRCH RUN DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

REGULAR MEETING AUGUST 3, 1993

The regular meeting for August was called to order at 7:32 p.m. on August 3, 1993 by Chairman James Totten.

Present for the DDA in addition to Totten were Don Morse, Edgar Scharrer, Robert Letterman, Sandy Gray, Don Bailer, and Edward Magnus.

Doyle Finch was absent. No members of the public were present.

Motion by Bailer, supported by Scharrer to accept minutes of July meeting as read. Motion carried 7-0.

Financial statement discussed:

- a. Discussed how DDA's will be impacted by changing tax structure in the state.
- b. Township DDA is looking at roughly \$21,000.00 income for this this year.

Water line agreement with the Village of Birch Run discussed:

a. For \$222,000.00 Birch Run Township will have 50-50 ownership of Dixie Highway water line.

Motion by Magnus, supported by Letterman to adjourn at 8:08 p.m. Motion carried 7-0.

Don Morse, secretary
Downtown Development Authority